ST. PAUL'S CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL



NEWSLETTER

13th Friday 2016

KS2 SATs tests are over!

The Year 6 teachers and pupils have all breathed a sigh of relief now that the tests are finally over. The children worked incredibly hard to do these extremely difficult tests. Thank you to all the parents for ensuring that we had all the children in school every day – even those who were unwell braved it in to complete the tests. This is a huge help for the school. Year 6 have relaxed since the tests, but learning is not over yet. They have a full programme between now and the end of term, so it is important that they keep up their attendance. Thank you to all the teachers and governors who helped with the tests, and to Miss Clyne for organising a faultless timetable as always. We were visited by the Local Authority to monitor how we conducted the test, and am pleased to report that they were satisfied with what they saw.

I've been caught being good!

Miss Toni is preparing a new display with photographs of children being good. It is lovely to celebrate the good behaviour that happens most of the time, rather than focus on when it goes wrong all the time. There is to be one in the Nursery and one for the rest of the school in the School Hall.

Rabbits in the Nursery

Next week, Nursery is going to become a pet shop! There will be rabbits in the class as part of this. They will be kept in a cage, but there will be opportunities for the children to touch them. If your Nursery child has an allergy to animal hair, could you please let one of the Nursery staff know please?

Scooters in the playground

I know that children love to bring their scooters into school, but could you make sure they do not ride them in the playground. I am worried about the younger children being hurt by a speeding scooter. Thank you.

Pentecost Service

Next Tuesday is our Pentecost service at St. Paul's Church at 9.15. All are welcome. Oak, Redwood and Birch Class are leading the worship on this occasion.